Board ready
to hire leader?

The vacant director position for
the Sherman County Economic
Development Council could be
filled after council members re-
viewed applications in closed ses-
sion Tuesday evening.

Nine council members attended
aspecial meeting Tuesday toreview
the applications in closed session.
No action was taken in the open
meeting, but it appeared the coun-
cil did reach a consensus on the top
choice and will be offering that per-
son a contract.

The monthly meeting of the
council is scheduled for 5:30 p.m.
on Tuesday in the basement at West-
ern State Bank.

The council has been without a
director for over 16 months, and
when the group named new offic-
ersinJanuary, hiring areplacement
for Carolyn Applegate was a top
priority.

School

By Pat Schiefen
The Goodland Star-News

Goodland School Board Presi-
dentJane Philbrick signed arequest
to the city to remove the pedestrian
light and crosswalk in the middle of
the block at Central Elementary
School on Monday night.

The Central Site Council had
asked if the city could move the
lightto the corner of 13th and Main.
They found out they couldn’t do
that without a new set of lights,
which would cost more than
$80,000.

City officials explained that a
light at the corner would have to
control both streets; the present
light won’t do since it is equipped
only for two directions.

The city has putup school cross-
ing signs at the intersection, Super-
intendent Marvin Selby said, and
when the intersection is rebricked
later this summer, they will use gray
bricks for the cross walk.

Kay Younger, project coordina-
tor, has been keeping the office at
1208 Main open and handling de-
velopment efforts since she was
hired in January 2005.

Applegate, who was the firsteco-
nomic development director, re-
signed in December 2004. She was
hired in October 2002.

Council members present Tues-
day were Shelly Thompson, chair-
man, from Bankwest; Don Newell,
vice-chairman from S&T Tele-
phone; Steve West, Western State
Bank; Harlan House, farmer and
rancher; Kim Bohme, Millers
Home Furnishing; Gary Slough,
S&T; Chuck Wilkens, Wilkens
Truck and Trailer; Dwane Timm,
First National Bank; and Mike
Cochran, Cochran Farms. Council
member Richard Breininger of
Sunflower Computers was absent.

oard as

There is always someone outside
to watch the crosswalk at the end of
school.

The board voted to rehire all ten-
ured teachers as the principals had
recommended.

They approved a contract for re-
tiring Selby for the 2006-2007
school year for up to 52 days as
needed to be a consultant.

The school board will talk with
principal’s about non tenured at the
next meeting. The majority of the
teaching staff is tenured.

Selby reported that Blue Cross/
Blue Shield medical insurance rates
would go up next year.

Plan D for teaching and other
staff will go from $310 to $334 a
month and Plan C for the adminis-
tration will go from $414 to $436 a
month.

The increase will cost the district
$50,000 for the next school year, he
said.

The board gave the OK for the
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Adumptruck working for APAC, the company repaving I-70from Energy for help. If the line had broken, officials said, it would
Goodland to the state line, got caught in a power line around have shut down the Interstate, but the workers got it untangled
milepost 15 Wednesday afternoon, in front of the overpass and continued their job. Later, a worker was smoothing out a

there. APAC called the Kansas Highway Patrol and Midwest low spotinthe asphalt. Photos by Pat Schiefen/The Goodland Star-News

city to remove pedestrian light

Goodland High School band to play
at the ground breaking Wednesday
for the new 1,200-foot tower for
Smoky Hills Public Television be-
ing builteight miles south of Brew-
ster.

Selby reported the present enroll-
ment at 1002, down five from the
official count for Sept. 20 of 1007.
There are 64 high school seniors, he
said.

The superintendent said a leak at
the high school is covered under the
warranty on the roof. A leak at Cen-
tral turned out to be hail damage.
They had Kansas Claims inspect the
roof for hail damage, he said, and
the adjuster suggested to EMC, the
insurance company, that the build-
ing needs anew roof. The company
did not mention prorating the roof,
he said, butithas eight years left on
a20-year warranty.

A bid committee of Andrew
House and Marty Melia met at 2
p-m. Tuesday afternoon at the ad-

ministration building go over bids
to air condition West Elementary,
Selby said. A special board meeting
to discuss the bids was set for noon
on Thursday at the same place.

Jim Mull, principal of Grant Jun-
ior High and North Elementary, re-
ported that testing is finished, but
they will not get the results until
August.

Sharon Gregory, principal at
Central, said that the third grade has
finished the math assessment test
and the fourth grade will finish iton
Thursday. She said the test is new.
The district will not see its final
score until Aug. 31, she added, and
won’t get the Annual Yearly Pro-
gress report until Dec.

“We can tell which areas need to
be worked on by the raw scores,”
Gregory said.

She said the fourth grade will go
to the Shrine Circus with the trip
paid for by the Goodland Shrine
Club.

The students need to read 139
more books to meet the school’s
“Buggy over Books” goal. The re-
ward for meeting the goal is for the
site council to pay for a visit from
the Butterfly Pavilion from Denver
on Wednesday, May 24. Central’s
cook out will be on Friday, May 5,
when the principal cooks hot dogs
and hamburgers for the kids and
their parents. They will have Tom
Glasco read his poetry for the stu-
dents and their parents starting with
sessions at 8 a.m. that day.

Thursday morning, the third
grade was to go to Colby to see their
reading rotations, she said, and the
fourth grade will go in the after-
noon. There program is similar to
one at West with younger students.
The students are broken into groups
forreading and writing according to
what level they are at.

Shelly Angelos, principal at West
Elementary School, said participa-
tion in parent-teacher conferences

City to consider road contract at Monday meeting

City commissioners will have a
contract for engineering and in-
spection of street projects in the
joint city-county road rebuilding
program when they meet Monday.

The commission gave Darin
Neufeld of Evans, Bierly, Hutch-
ison and Associates permission at
the April 3 meeting to begin draw-
ing up plans for replacement of the
intersections on Caldwell at Eighth
and Armory Road with concrete.

The contract covers those inter-
sections plus the asphalt work on
Caldwell from Eighth north to the
airport entrance, Eighth from
D’Lao to Cattletrail, and 17th from
the railroad crossing on Cherry west
to Main.

Once approved by the city com-
mission the contract will be for-
warded to the county commission
for review and approval to make it
part of the list of contracts to be paid
with a special 1-cent sales tax ap-

corrections

The Goodland Star-News will
correct any mistake or misunder-
standing in a news story.

Please call our office at (785)
899-2338 to report errors.

We believe that news should be
fair and factual.

We want to keep an accurate
record and appreciate you calling
to our attention any failure to live

up to this standard.
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proved last month by voters.

Collection of the tax begins in
July, and Neufeld said the city
would not be billed until after the
money begins coming in or the
bonds are issued.

City Clerk Mary Volk said when
the bills are received, they will need
to be approved by the city commis-
sion and then forwarded to the
county.

In other business, the city com-
mission will:

* Consider approving the new
power purchase and interconnect
agreement with Sunflower Electric.
The agreement was presented April
3, but the commissioners delayed
approval to give them time to read
the contract.

The new agreement raises the

IF YOU MISS APRIL 17TH,

YOUR RETIREMENT MAY
NEVER BE THE SAME.

The sooner you open or con-
tribute to an Edward Jones
IRA, the more time your
money has time to grow. By
contributing now ($4000 for
2005 and $4,000 for 2006),
your money could grow
faster for retirement.

To learn more about
why an Edward Jones
IRA can make sense
for you, call by April
17th.

W Kris Yost
Investment
. Respresentative
<0 114 E11th

{ [
/ Goodland, KS,
y 67756
785-899-3611

www.edwardjones.com

Member SIPC

Edward Jones

MAKING SENSE OF INVESTING

cost to the city by about 5-7.5 per-
cent, but allows the city to bill Sun-
flower Electric when asked to run
the city power plant. The agreement
provides a backup interconnect
when the city switches to buying
power from the new coal-fired
power plant being built by
Goodland Energy Resources, and
the wind farm being built by
ReNewable Energy Resources.

* Approve an ordinance regulat-
ing use of city rights of way by utili-
ties and other commercial ventures.
The ordinance was delayed from
the last meeting to allow the city
attorney achance torevise the defi-
nitions to exempt home landscap-

ing from the permit process.

City officials looked at AT&T’s
proposal for aseparate right-of-way
agreement, and thought it was one-
sided, possibly leaving the city
holding the bag for street and alley
repairs. They decided to write their
own rules. The right of way typi-
cally includes 15 foot for an alley
and 10 to 15 feet back from the
street. It allows for public uses of
streets and alleys and for utility
lines, buried and overhead.

* Approve a bid for delivery of
chip rock for the street sealing this
summer.

* Appointments to the Kansas
Municipal Energy Association
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of Burlington, CO
is expanding our

FrEE PIcKUP

& DELIVERY SERVICE

to The Wardrobe Cleaner
Customers in Goodland.

We will pick up at
Your House

or Business,

Mondays and Fridays. Call
toll free 800-658-9002
or at 719-346-8555. Call
anytime Monday-Friday
Qam-5:30pm.

We have over 100 years
experience in Dry Cleaning
&and 48 years on business. J

board.

* Approve plans for operation and
maintenance of Steever Water Park
this year.

* Approve appointments to the
library board and High Plains Mu-
seum board.

The city commission meets at 5
p-m. inthe commission room on the
second floor of the City Administra-
tion Building, 204 W. 11th.

To getinto the building, press the
button on the wall inside the main
front door.

was 90 percent, a little lower than
in the fall. The site council was to
meet on Tuesday. She said they are
getting ready for Ag Day.

A puppet show for reaching the
Boxtops for Education goal will be
on next Friday, she said. The next
two weeks will be the testing for
Englishas asecondlanguage; year-
end testing will be the first two
weeks in May.

Harvey Swager, Goodland High
principal, said 60 percent of the par-
ents came for parent-teacher con-
ferences. Pre-enrollment will be
three weeks earlier this year, he
said, for students to set up their class
schedules for next year. He said
high school is finished with the
math assessments.

The school board accepted a re-
quest for the regular retirement
from Judy Hayden, a fifth grade
teacher at North Elementary
School. They hired Joy Braun as
assistant high school softball coach.

matters of record

District Traffic
The following fines were paid in
the Sherman County District Court:
March 12 — Annette Gutierrez,

$120 for speeding.

Joleen K. Jamison, $126 for im-
proper parking.

March 13 — Dustan B.

Aldridge, $90 for speeding.

Andrew M. Johnson, $90 for de-
fective tail lamp.

March 15 — Marc Campbell,
$170 for over weight load.

March 16 — Austin K. Inzer,
$114 for speeding.

1016 Walnut
$78,000.00
You will be sur-
prised at all this|
property has to
offer. But you
must see inside

New ListivGs

the home and backyard to appreciate all the ways the Seller’s
have improved their home. They have installed a beautiful
new kitchen, remodeled bath, new bay window in living
room, lots of new carpet, front and back doors, lots of re-
modeling in basement. Plus outside there is a new double
garage and hot tub building (hot tub negotiable). You really
need to check out this surprising package. Call to setup your
personal tour. 785-899-3060 or 866-899-3060.

259 Cherry
$84,000.00

Let Rose show you
this  extremely
clean, ready to
move into 5 BR - 2 ¥ |
Bath home. Newly
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installed carpet on

the upper level, redecorated bathrooms, all kitchen appliances are
just a few of the too many to mention items this home has to offer.
Check out the detached 27 X 27' garage and basketball play area.
Call 785-899-3060, 866-899-3060 or 785-899-7464.

GOODLAND
Tom Harrison, Owner
Broker/Auctioneer
785-443-0136
114 West 12th + Goodland, KS
785-899-3060
Fax: 785-899-3100
Rose Koggie Assoc. Broker
785-899-7464
Hazel Estes
785-899-3060

Homeland listings!

Make an appointment to see any of our fine

WHEN ONLY THE BEST WILL DO...CALL!!

Check out our new web page at
www.goodlandnet.
com/homeland

REALJESTATE

of Gdodland LLC




